





# SUPERVISOR **SCOTT WIENER**

San Francisco Board of Supervisors, District 8

# September 2013 Newsletter

Office Phone: 415-554-6968 Email: scott.wiener@sfgov.org Website: www.scottwiener.com

For more regular updates, follow me on Facebook and Twitter:





# In this Newsletter

## **Policy Work**

**Double Parking Hearing Safeway Recycling Center** Streetlight Hearing Parks Hours Legislation **Public Transit Work** Castro Public Safety TEP Update Fire Code and Ped Safety City College Accrediation **Russian Anti-LGBT Laws Animal Care & Control GGNRA New Proposal** 

## Mourning Jose Sarria

# **Community Updates**

**Castro Street Project Castro Theatre Organ** Glen Park Canyon Parks Update



Scott presenting Glen Park resident Katie Vidosh with a Certificate of Honor commemorating her 100th Birthday.

# **Policy Work**

### **Double Parking Hearing**

Double parking causes delays on our transit lines, bike lane obstructions, and unnecessary traffic jams on our already crowded streets. A single car or truck double-parked can disrupt an entire transit line or create a multi-block traffic jam. Yet, outside of downtown, we see little double parking enforcement. I've called a hearing in which the Municipal Transportation Agency will report on city policy on double parking, detail how double parking impacts traffic, including Muni and bikes, explain current enforcement policies, and report on citation statistics for double parking.

# <u>Community Spotlight:</u> Richard Kravitz

# **Community Calendar**

# **Office Hours**

Friday, October 4th 11:00am-1:00pm San Francisco City Hall Room 274

Saturday, October 5th 9:30am-11:00pm Martha and Bros. Coffee 3868 24th Street (between Sanchez and Church)

NOTE: Occasionally, we need to reschedule office hours. To ensure that you learn of any changes before making the effort to attend, please check with the office a day or two before or alternatively call the office to put your name on the office hours list so that we can notify you if any changes occur.



A delivery truck double parked on 16th Street

#### Safeway Recycling Center at Market and Buchanan to Close Down

Since I took office, I've expressed concern about the recycling center at Market and Buchanan. The recycling center causes significant problems for the surrounding neighborhood, and I've encouraged Safeway to consider other options. In August, Safeway terminated the recycling center's lease, and the center is slated to close in October. I fully support Safeway's decision, since San Francisco should be moving toward a more dispersed form of recycling redemption rather than rely on a few large centers with unfair impacts on just a few neighborhoods. In that spirit, I'm working with the Department of the Environment and the Mayor's Office to create a more dispersed model, with reverse vending machines and the like spread throughout the city.

# Streetlight Hearing

Streetlights are an important part of our streetscape, brightening our nightlife and keeping our streets safe. Yet, too often our streetlights burn out and don't get fixed in a timely manner. Last year I held a major hearing on our broken streetlight system in response to excessive outages and overall poor conditions. At that hearing, we learned that there were, on average, 16 reported streetlight outages per day (6,000 in 2011) and that it took several weeks or even a month to get streetlights fixed. At that hearing, PG&E - which powers 40% of our city's streetlights - committed to significantly increase investment in streetlights and reduce repair times. Next month, we will have a follow-up hearing to receive an update on these statistics and the progress PG&E and the Public Utilities Commission have made in improving their response times. Click here to learn more.

#### Park Hours Legislation

I'm currently sponsoring legislation to establish, for the first time, clear and consistent park closing hours - midnight to 5 a.m. - in San Francisco parks. San Francisco is the only major city in the United States without statutory closing hours. The legislation would replace a hodge-podge of unenforceable, inconsistent, and confusing signs stating closing hours in some parks but not others. Our current system is bad policy and creates confusion for residents, police, and the park patrol. Vandalism and illegal dumping in our parks - which overwhelmingly occur in the middle of the night - cost the City nearly \$1 million a year in staff costs and maintenance expenses. You can read an editorial by the San Francisco Examiner supporting the legislation here.



A vandalized sign at the Murphy Windmill in Golden Gate Park

# My Transportation Work

## My Work to Improve Muni

Improving our beleaguered Muni - which I ride every day and share the riding public's frustrations - continues to be a primary focus for me. I recently wrote an <u>op-ed in the San Francisco Chronicle</u> on our need to prioritize funding for Muni infrastructure and state-of-good-repair, in order to accommodate not only today's Muni riders but future riders as well. Our population is growing, and if we don't make a dramatic shift in how we fund our transit system, we will force more people into their cars and clog up our streets for decades to come. As a member of Mayor Lee's Transportation Task Force, I'm working with others to formulate smart and focused funding proposals that will keep the system in good shape and make it more reliable. I look forward to continuing this important work.

Muni to Purchase Next Generation of Light Rail Vehicles: Gotta Get It Right Muni's light rail vehicles (LRVs) are very problematic. They have design problems - fragile doors, steps, and propulsion systems - and their lack of reliability and frequent breakdowns are a significant factor in Muni's lack of reliability. Muni has a great opportunity to address this problem as it embarks on its procurement process for the next generation of LRVs. Muni will be purchasing more than 200 new LRVs and must get it right as it moves through the bidding process. We can't afford to have another generation of unreliable vehicles. Yesterday, I held a hearing on this important subject, as covered <a href="https://example.com/here-embarks-new-mar

#### Bike Share Rollout and Need to Expand Citywide

I'm excited that Bay Area Bike Share has officially launched a pilot bike share program in San Francisco, another key step toward making San Francisco a true transit-first city. Bike share programs all over the world have been shown to reduce traffic, improve public transit, and stimulate the local economy. I'm eager for this pilot to be a launching pad to a citywide program. These 350 (soon to be 500) bikes, available at 35 stations situated in the downtown core, are an exciting glimpse into the future, but we need to continue to push forward toward a citywide program. To ensure this happens, I've called for a hearing where MTA will report on planned efforts and strategies to expand the bike share program throughout the city.



Scott rolling down Market Street on Bike to Work Day

#### Castro Public Safety Meeting

In late July, I hosted a <u>public safety meeting in the Castro</u> to address the continuing problem of robberies and assaults in the neighborhood. The police and District Attorney joined me and neighborhood groups in hearing from frustrated neighbors who want better protection and safer streets. As both a representative and resident of the Castro, these crimes concern me greatly, and I will continue to work with the police - in whom I have great confidence - to improve our neighborhood's safety. Our police department is down 300 officers from full staffing, due to years of not funding police academy classes. After I took office, I and others fought to start having police academy classes again, and we have stopped the department's shrinkage and will see it begin to grow back to full staffing over the next few years. Public safety is a team effort, and the community needs to continue to work very closely with the police to improve safety in the neighborhood.

#### Transit Effectiveness Project (TEP) Update

The existing transit system for the City of San Francisco was designed over 30 years ago, and has not had a major overhaul since that time. The Transit Effectiveness Project (TEP) proposes to update the system to better meet today's travel patterns. The project proposes a number of changes to the transportation network that will reduce the number of crowded Muni buses, shorten bus travel time, and improve transit reliability. Combined, the proposals are expected to reduce travel times on rapid corridors by up to 20 percent, and enhance safety for all modes of travel. The public can provide comments on the Draft Environment Impact Report, which was published in July by going to the City Planning Department's web site. Stay up to date on the latest TEP news and find out more about it at www.sftep.com.

#### Fire Code and Pedestrian Safety

In June, the Board unanimously passed my package of pedestrian safety legislation that included an amendment to the fire code designed to improve street and sidewalk safety improvements. My legislation allows bulbouts and sidewalk extensions, which make it safer to cross streets while ensuring good fire truck access. I'm continuing to fight to make sure this fire code amendment <u>remains operative</u>, in order to address the epidemic of pedestrian injuries in San Francisco.

#### **City College Accrediation**

I'm a passionate supporter of City College, which is a crucial educational institution for so many San Franciscans, and I disagree with the decision to revoke its accreditation. City College needs reform, but threatening to close it down is not the answer. I recently wrote a <u>letter to the editor</u> to the Chronicle supporting City Attorney Dennis Herrera's lawsuit challenging the deaccreditation.



Scott at National Night Out in the Western Addition with District Attorney George Gascon, Supervisor London Breed, and others

# Looking at City Government's Business Dealings with Russia

Russia's passage of extremist, anti-LGBT legislation has caused a <u>strong reaction</u> in our local LGBT community and around the world. This repulsive legislation reminds me of anti-Jewish measures passed by Germany in the 1930s. In light of this awful situation, I <u>formally inquired</u> about the extent to which the City and County of San Francisco invests funds in Russia or purchases goods or services from the country. Russia's criminalization of LGBT people, consistent with its long history of persecuting Jews and other minorities, is unacceptable and must be condemned in the strongest terms.

#### **Animal Care and Control Hearing**

San Franciscans care deeply about humane care for animals. Our Animal Care & Control department provides a safety net for dogs, cats, and many other animals, and it enforces animal welfare laws and addresses vicious animals. Due to long-term structural underfunding and a significant increase in shelter population and other demands on the agency's services, the agency has been <u>unable to fully perform</u> its significant responsibilities. To address this, I've called for a hearing to assess AC&C's operational and budgetary needs. We need to ensure that this department has the necessary resources to take care of animals in our shelters and enforce animal welfare rules in our neighborhoods.



Scott with Supervisor Malia Cohen and First Tee participants in McLaren Park. First Tee teaches kids, including kids from disadvantaged communities, to play golf as well as life skills to help them succeed.

# **GGNRA New Draft Proposal**

The new draft proposal restricting dog access in the Golden Gate National Recreation Area (Crissy Field, Ocean Beach, Fort Funston, etc.) has been <u>released</u>. Please be engaged in this process, as the result could have dramatic impacts on recreational access on this federal land, as well as impacts on our city parks if overly restrictive dog rules simply push more dogs into our already-taxed neighborhood parks. The draft plan/SEIS is <u>available for review</u> and comment until December 4th. Comments may be submitted in three ways:

- 1. Clicking this link
- Mailing comment to the address below: Superintendant, Golden Gate National Recreation Area San Francisco, CA 94123 ATTN: Dog Management SEIS
- 3. Attending the public open-house meeting on November 2nd from 11:00am-4:00pm at the Fort Mason Center, Building D, Fleet Room (Marina Boulevard at Buchanan)

# Mourning Jose Sarria

The LGBT Community, the city and the country lost a true leader and hero last month when Jose Sarria <u>passed away</u> at the age of 90. Jose, who was the founder of the Imperial Court and the first openly LGBT person in the nation to run for office when he ran for San Francisco Supervisor in 1961, inspired all of us with his leadership and courage. At a Board of Supervisors meeting earlier this month, the Board unanimously passed my resolution declaring Friday September 6, 2013, a day of remembrance honoring Jose Sarria's life. He will be greatly missed by all.



Scott with Jose Sarria in 2012

# **Community Updates**

Directors officially <u>approved the project</u>. I'm proud to have championed and obtained the funding for this transformational change to the neighborhood - one that will benefit residents, visitors, and merchants alike. Construction is set to begin in January and to be complete before the Castro Fair in October 2014. The project will widen sidewalks, make improvements to Jane Warner Plaza, install a bulbout in front of the former Harvey Milk camera shop, and generally beautify the street. I've worked closely with the neighborhood and city departments from the beginning and will stay engaged through completion of the project.

#### The Castro Theatre Organ Project

The privately owned Castro Wurlitzer organ is in danger of being removed from the theatre, and I'm working with supporters of the organ to keep it at the theater and to get it refurbished and upgraded. The "Castro Organ Devotees Association"— (SFCODA)—is a nonprofit organization with the dual goal of saving the iconic Castro Wurlitzer and expanding it into a comprehensive musical instrument of international prominence. Utilizing digital technology, a magnificent theatre/concert organ is being designed—incorporating the existing Wurlitzer pipes—that will preserve the instrument's current sound while allowing greatly expanded musical possibilities. SFCODA is seeking help in moving this project forward. More information is available and donations may be made at www.SFCODA.org.

#### Glen Park Canyon Update

The Glen Canyon improvements have been moving forward, but there has been a small complication due to unanticipated issues with the sewer and water lines. Currently, Rec and Park is determining if they need to delay the opening of the Rec Center, which they had hoped to have open before the overall project's expected November 4th opening date. Also, due to additional work being done, the entire project may be delayed, however that has not been determined yet. Work concerning erosion control and stabilization will done north of the fenced off area during the next few weeks. As a part of this work, there will be removal and pruning of select trees in that area. These trees were included in the overall tree removal and replanting plans posted on the webpage and in public presentations last fall and this spring. Please use this <u>link</u> to find out more info on the project if you have additional questions! If you have further questions, please contact Karen.Mauney-Brodek@sfgov.org or call me at 415-575-5601



Scott at the reopening of Mission Pool with Rec & Park General Manager Phil Ginsburg and neighborhood children. Mission Pool is the only open-air public pool in San Francisco and a critical resource for adults and children alike.

# Parks Update: Form a Neighborhood Park Group

District 8 has 40 parks, more than any other district in San Francisco. Some parks have very strong friends groups while others have no group to advocate for their parks but are interested in starting one. Some park groups have a group and would like their group to be more active or have more support from the neighborhood. Nick Ellis (Dolores Park) and Mark Scheuer (Duboce Park) represent District 8 at PROSAC (Parks and Recreation Open Space Advisory Committee) and are interested in personally helping you create or sustain a group for your park. Each month they will offer one or two suggestions in this newsletter, based on their experiences as park advocates, that may help create or maintain a vibrant park group. Please contact Nick at njellis13@gmail.com or Mark at mark@friendsofdubocepark.org for further information.

# Randall Museum Improvements

In the coming months the San Francisco Department of Recreation and Park Department will

begin design for the renovation of the Randall Museum. In anticipation of project we are planning a series of information community meetings to explain the project to the immediate neighborhood as well as interested members of the greater San Francisco community. The first meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 9th, from 6:00pm to 7:30pm. The renovation project comprises new geology and zoology exhibits, a new science lab, a new elevator, as well as the renovation of the live animal exhibit, classroom, restrooms, first floor lobby, and concession area. Sustainable design techniques will be implemented as per the grant requirements. The planning phase will continue into December 2013, and the design phase will continue until the fall of 2014 with construction slated to begin in the spring of 2015. To learn more about the project and the schedule, you can contact Matt Jasmin from Rec and Park at matt.jasmin@sfgov.org or at (415) 581-2552.

#### Noe Courts Improvement Plan

Thanks to everyone who came out on September 7th for our third community meeting on the Noe Courts Park Improvement Plan. After receiving additional feedback from the neighborhood, our office will convene a fourth meeting to finalize the plan. I'm working with the Recreation and Park Department to set a date and time in early October, but in the meantime please reach out to Adam Taylor at adam.taylor@sfgov.org or (415) 554-6968 in my office for more information. Additionally, you can click the link below for more information, click <a href="here">here</a> or contact project manager Marvin Yee at marvin.yee@sfgov.org or (415) 581-2541.

#### Glen Park BART Parking Fee

Starting September 30th, BART will be charging for parking at the Glen Park Station lot. The fee will be \$2 per weekday for all parkers, including those with disabled parking placards. Parking on Saturdays, Sundays and holidays will still be free. The 5 hour parking time limit will remain in effect for all days, with no parking between 2 am and 4 am on all days.

#### Phone It In! City's New "StreetLightsSF" Phone App

The San Francisco Public Utilities Commission has unveiled a new smart phone application that allows cell phone users to report burned out and broken street lights anywhere in San Francisco from the convenience of their own phone. The new application, called StreetLightsSF, lets the user pinpoint the locations of faulty street lights by "dragging-and-dropping" a locating pin on a map and send the information to 311. The app also allows the user to track the status of repair efforts; and streamlines the process for reporting malfunctioning street lights to the agency that is responsible for their repair and maintenance (the majority of non-City-owned street lights are owned, maintained, and operated by PG&E). The StreetLightsSF application is compatible with iOS and Android smart phones and can be downloaded from the Apple and Android stores and also at sfwater.org (go to "Customer Service" and then select "Report a Problem").

#### New 311 App

311 has created a new app that makes it easier to report problems that need fixing on our city streets. You can use the app to report Abandoned Vehicles, Graffiti, Illegal Postings, Street or Sidewalk Cleaning, Streetlight Repair, Blocked Sidewalk or Space, Damaged Public Property, Litter Receptacle, Park Issue, Sign Repair, Street and Sidewalk Defect, and Tree Maintenance. You can also find out information about birth certificates, marriage licenses, tax registration, Healthy San Francisco, department hours/locations, city forms, and more. To find out more information or to download the new app, click <a href="here">here</a>.

# Community Spotlight: Richard Kravitz

This month at the Board of Supervisors, I honored Richard Kravitz who, along with his late husband Bill Montgomery, served SF Pride for years as contractors in charge of exhibitor relations. Richard is moving back to be with his family in Massachusetts, and he will be missed. Richard and Bill were true ambassadors to local, national and international sponsors for SF Pride.



Scott with Richard Kravitz, Joey Cain, Marsha Levine and Audrey Joseph at the Board of Supervisors Commendation Ceremony

# **Community Calendar**

Glen Park BART Development Meeting

Wednesday, September 18th 6:30pm-8:00pm Glen Park School Auditorium 151 Lippard Avenue

BART has expressed interest in developing its parking lot on Bosworth in Glen Park. The lot would have to be rezoned by the Board of Supervisors in order to be developed. Come to this community meeting to meet the developer designated by BART for the lot, and to express your opinions and ideas. For more information, contact Bruno Peguese at BART Property Development by either email bpegues@bart.gov or phone at (510) 464-6879.

#### DISH's 7th Anniversary Celebration

Thursday, September 19th 5:00pm-8:00pm LGBT Center 1800 Market Street

Celebrate DISH's lucky SEVENTH anniversary of ending homelessness! There will be drinks, free-flowing appetizers, a silent auction, and lots of celebration about the work DISH has been able to get done with community support. Three valued community partners will be honored: Lutheran Social Services, Salesforce.com, and former Tenderloin Station Police Captain, Commander Joe Garrity. For more information or to buy tickets, click <a href=here</a>.

# Duboce Park's 16th Annual Tag Sale

Saturday, September 21st 9:00am-2:00pm Duboce Park

Start collecting your donations, our 16th Annual Tag Sale is Saturday, September 21, from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. Join the fun, meet your neighbors, and find a bargain that you just can't resist. Here's a short list of items that can be donated: books, videos, clothes, linens, furniture, kitchen items, baskets, decorative, seasonal, sporting goods, toys, collectibles, and more. All proceeds are used for improvements to Duboce Park. If you have any questions, would like to volunteer, or need help getting your donations to the Tag Sale, please e-mail Rosie at rose@friendsofdubocepark.org or at Doug at doug@friendsofdubocepark.org.

A Night Out For Trevor Saturday, September 21st 8:00pm Vanguard 2501 Mission Street

Can you save a life by having fun? You Absolut-ly can! Head on the evening of September 21st in San Francisco for A Night Out with Trevor. There will be premium vodka tasting sponsored by Absolut, open bar, catered hors d'oeuvres, a wine raffle including signed estate bottles by area vintners and a bottle of Plumpjack cuvee signed by Lt. Gov. Gavin Newsom! There's more. There will also be an auction with trips to New York City, San Francisco, San Diego, Phoenix, Philadelphia, and Salt Lake City. Bid on these great Kimpton hotel packages! Tickets are \$100

and all proceeds benefit the lifesaving work of The Trevor Project. Spend the evening with great people and enjoy cocktails plus savory snacks. For more information or to buy tickets, click here.



Scott at the Police Promotion Ceremony with Lieutenant Chuck Limbert and Sergeant Chris Del Gandio

Giant Sweep: Dolores Park Monday, September 23rd 9:00am Outside of 18 Reasons 3674 18th Street (at Dolores)

Bi-Rite Market and Dolores Park Works will lead the community in a morning scrub-up of Dolores Park. If you love Dolores and want to keep it as a great local venue and a beautiful and historic neighborhood park, please meet us at 9 am in front of 18 Reasons, 3674 18th Street. We will be treated to coffee and light breakfast and then head out to give Dolores some love. We should be at the DPWorks tool locker next to the tennis courts at 9:30 a.m. Please check the weather and wear suitable clothes and sensible shoes. Bring a water bottle if you have one. DPWorks will take care of the rest. For more information contact recparkvolunteer@sfgov.org.

#### Wiggle Community Open House

Tuesday, September 24th 5:00pm-7:30pm Electrical Workers Union Hall 55 Fillmore Street (at Hermann)

The San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC), the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) and the San Francisco Department of Public Works (SFDPW) invite you to help plan for a green infrastructure and traffic calming project in your neighborhood. The Wiggle Neighborhood Green Corridor will improve storm water management and walking and biking conditions along the iconic Wiggle route and Duboce Park. If you can't make it in person there will be an online feedback form available after the open house. If you have specific questions in advance of the meeting, please contact Miriam Sorell (SFMTA) at miriam.sorell@sfmta.com or Jean Walsh (SFPUC) at jwalsh@sfwater.org.

### Fair Oaks Neighbors' Second Rally in the Alley!

Friday, September 27th 5:30pm-8:00 pm

Ames Alley between 22nd and 23rd St, between Fair Oaks and Guerrero

In support of the Green Alleys Project, Join us for a block party with live music, fabulous food trucks, giggly games and face-painting for the kids. Admission's free, food's for sale, the fun's unlimited, and donations to the Green Alleys Project are tax-deductible! Come see plans for the environmental redesign of Baja Noe Valley's neglected little back streets. The plans feature water-permeable paving for storm-water management, solar lighting for safety, and sustainable landscaping for ecological enhancement. You can learn more at the freshly-built greenalleys.org Please RSVP <a href="here">here</a> (not required, but very helpful for us to ensure we have enough food and fun for everyone!)

#### Live! In The Castro: Robin Campbell Band

Sunday, September 28th

1:00pm-2:00pm

Robin Campbell, an extraordinary beautiful vocalist with flaming red hair from Half Moon Bay, CA, is best known locally for belting out sultry blues, dirty funk, originals, and her own version of high energy rock. For more info, click <a href="here">here</a>.

Tuesday, October 1st-Saturday, October 5th The LGBT Center 1800 Market Street

It's time to Jumpstart your Prosperity! Come to the SF LGBT Center's BiCoastal Economic Empowerment Week at the Center. Festivities this year include the 30th LGBT Career Fair and a fantastic kickoff mixer to jumpstart the week. Click <a href="here">here</a> to learn more.

SPARK! Transgender Law Center's 11th Anniversary Celebration Thursday, October 3rd

6:00pm Sir Francisc Drake Hotel

Empire Ballroom 450 Powell Street

Transgender Law Center will host SPARK! - their 11th anniversary celebration acknowledging their past and ongoing work to change law, policy, and attitudes so that everyone can live safely, authentically, and free from discrimination regardless of their gender identity or expression. To register for or sponsor the event, click here.



Scott at the Labor Council's Pre-Labor Day Breakfast with members of the Sheet Metal Workers' Union

## Walk and Roll to School Day

Wednesday, October 9th

Please participate in Walk and Roll to School Day, which is open to all SF schools. Last year a record 55 schools and 8,500 children participated! Help break that record this year. Walking and biking to school gives you quality time together as a family and helps kids to arrive at school energized and ready to learn. Currently, only half of San Francisco children who live close enough to walk to school actually do. Visit SFSafeRoutes.org to learn more. For more information, click <a href="https://example.com/here-enough-to-school-actually-do.">here-enough-to-school-actually-do.</a> Visit SFSafeRoutes.org

# Glen Park Association Quarterly Meeting

Wednesday, October 9th

7:00pm

St. John School Gymnasium

925 Chenery

GPA is a 501(c)(3) non-profit corporation, with general membership meetings, quarterly reporting and varied programs with city staff, elected officials, residents and community groups. We also publish the Glen Park News and this web site. The Association is run by elected officers and committee chairs who focus on planning and zoning, neighborhood environment, Recreation & Parks and transportation. Membership costs \$10 per year per member.

## 4th Annual Harvest Feast: A benefit for the Castro Country Club

Saturday, October 12

6:00pm-9:00pm

The Patio Café, 531 Castro Street

The 4th Annual Harvest Feast Dinner benefiting the Castro Country Club. Hosted by Mistress of Ceremonies Heklina, with local entertainment from Lily Holbrook, an auction, and a fabulous dinner provided by JJardine Catering & Events. Tickets available at castrocountryclub.org or at the Castro Country Club, 4058 18th Street.

#### DTNA Meeting

Monday, October 14th 7:00pm-9:00pm CPMC/Davies Hospital Gazebo Room

#### Castro and Duboce

The Duboce Triangle Neighborhood Association (DTNA) represents residents, businesses and property owners in San Francisco's Duboce Triangle neighborhood, bordered by Market St., Castro St., Divisidero St., Waller St., Webster St. and Duboce Avenue. Their goal is to protect, maintain and improve our neighborhood quality of life, and ensure that the Duboce Triangle continues to be San Francisco's very best neighborhood in which to live, work and play.

#### Castro Farmers' Market

Weekly on Wednesdays

4:00pm-8:00pm

Noe Street at Market Street

The Castro Farmers Market runs every Wednesday from March 31st to December 18th. For more information, click <a href="https://example.com/here-2.25">here-2.25</a>.

#### Glen Park Farmers' Market

Weekly on Sundays

10:00am-2:00pm

Glen Park BART Parking Lot (Bosworth and Diamond)

The Glen Park Farmers' Market runs every Sunday from March 31st to November 24th. Click <u>here</u> for more information.

#### Noe Valley Farmers' Market

Weekly on Saturdays

8:00am-1:00pm

24th Street (between Sanchez and Vicksburg Streets)

The Noe Valley Farmers' Market is a year-round California certified farmers' market operated primarily by community volunteers and run in partnership with the Noe Valley Ministry. Click <u>here</u> for more information.